
March 2023 

NATIONAL YOUNG LEADERS DAY 2023 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Your child has been selected to attend the National Young Leaders Day, one of the largest and most 
significant youth leadership events in Australia. The event will be held on Monday 27 March 2023 
at the Melbourne Convention and Exhibition Centre. 

Date: Monday 27 March 2023 

Time: 8.00am – 4.00pm 

Uniform: Students are required to wear full summer uniform and the school blazer 

Location: Melbourne Convention and Exhibition Centre, I Convention Centre Place, South 
Wharf 

Food: Students are required to bring their school bag, lunch, snack and a drink 

What to bring: Each student needs to bring a notebook, pen and clipboard for use at the 
conference. Students will be able to purchase a Young Leaders’ Pin for $5.00 on the 
day if they so desire. 

Transport: Bacchus Marsh Coaches will transport students to and from the venue. The bus will 
depart Bacchus Marsh Grammar promptly at 8.00am. Students must meet at the 
bus turnaround at 7.50am. Due to the early departure, please make arrangements 
to have your child at school by 7.50am. 
We will return to school at approximately 4.00pm, which is after the bus 
departure times, therefore students will need to be collected by parents. 

The program includes four high profile speakers from business, sport, politics, community service, 
science, media, education and the arts.  

Speakers will be announced shortly. For more information about National Young Leaders Day and 
the speakers, please visit https://www.halogen.org.au/ 

If your child is unable to attend, please advise Mr McLaughlin immediately so as we can offer the 
opportunity to another Year 6 Leader. 

https://www.halogen.org.au/


 
**All students attending are required to have their Student ID card for logging on/off the bus** 
**It is recommended that all students 8 years and over wear a fitted face mask whilst travelling on 
public transport (this includes to and from school, excursions, and camps) unless they have a 
medical exemption** 
 
 
Permission slips must be returned by Monday 20 March 2023.  
 
Please feel free to contact either Mr Bayne or Mr McLaughlin if you have any queries. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Wesley McLaughlin     Scott Bayne 
Year 6 Coordinator                                             Head of Middle School 
        
 
  



 
 

YOUNG LEADERS DAY 
 Monday 27 March 2023 

 
I hereby give permission for my child _______________________________________ of Year 
________ to attend the Young Leaders Conference at The Melbourne Convention and Exhibition 
Centre on Monday 27 March 2023. 
 
I agree to the following: 
 In the event of illness or accident, and where it is impractical to communicate with me, I authorise 

my child receiving such medical or surgical treatment as may be deemed necessary.  I accept 
responsibility for payment of any expenses thus incurred. 

 Photos may be taken of this event and utilised for school publications, including newsletter and 
website content.  

 
Parent/Guardian Name & Signature: ____________________________________________ 
 
Contact Number on the day ___________________________________________________ 

 
Date:         /      /2023 
 
Permission slips must be returned by Monday 20 March 2023.  
 


